From: hwcpresident
To: hwc-everyone

 Subject:
 College Update: Oct. 12-16, 2020

 Date:
 Friday, October 16, 2020 4:31:25 PM

Attachments: <u>image004.png</u>



Dear Harold Washington College Community,

Registration for the Fall 8-week term ended this week. Nearly 200 students are enrolled in the final term of the semester. The 8-week mini-term is an excellent option for students interested in early graduation or transferring to a 4-year university. It is also great for students who enjoy smaller class sizes. Mini-term classes are usually smaller in size, which allows for more one-on-one time with faculty and your peers. I want to wish our students and faculty well as they start a new term.



I would also like to remind the College community that spring pre-registration has begun. Our Enrollment Management team has been hard at work meeting with key stakeholders in the community -- many virtual visits with high schools and local non-profits are already happening. With the help of HWC Student Ambassadors, targeted outreach is taking place for students that have taken courses but have not yet completed their intended academic program and those who applied in the fall but did not enroll. With that, I hope all of you can help me promote *Phoenix Pride*, our Spring Registration Campaign. Starting today, below are simple steps you can take to support our registration efforts. As a reminder, open spring registration begins November 4th.

Phoenix Pride Tools & Resources

- **1.** Include this <u>Spring Registration Email Banner</u> in your email signatures (click <u>here</u> for directions on how to add an image to your email signature).
- 2. Become familiar with ways to register with this **Spring Registration Information Sheet**.
- **3.** Share this <u>Spring Registration TO-DO List</u> with students and your peers.

We have a lot of work to do, but I know together, we will meet our spring registration goals.

As always, I have office hours via \underline{Zoom} every Wednesday, from 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm. Please feel free to connect with me.

Here are the College Updates for this week:

- General HWC Announcements are updated weekly and can be found here.
- On-Campus Parking Discount: HWC has renegotiated its contract with its partner, InterPark. You can now park at 60 E. Lake (less than a block away) for \$12/day. Parking passes can be retrieved at the campus lobby. Other nearby parking options:

InterPark 20 E. Randolph (across from Macy's) 312-986-6863 RATE: \$19.00/day

InterPark 60 E. Lake (between Wabash & Michigan) 312-986-3976 NEW RATE: \$12.00/day

Millennium Park Garage and Grant Park North Garage 5 S. Columbus / 25 N. Michigan 312- 616-1544

HWC students and staff can apply for a parking pass at 5 S. Columbus (HWC ID Required).

RATE: \$9.00/day (5 S. Columbus) RATE: \$13.00/day (25 N. Michigan)

*Monthly rates are also available—starting at \$135/month

- Faculty and Staff: Last call to register for ECMC's PERSIST workshop on October 22 and 23 from 2:00 pm 3:30 pm. This is an exciting professional learning opportunity highlighting helpful tools to increase student success. Register for both days here.
- Faculty and Staff: As a condition of your employment at City Colleges of Chicago, all full-time, part-time, and temporary staff and faculty must complete an annual online training concerning ethical standards and policies. The deadline to complete this year's training is Friday, October 30. You can access the Ethics Training here.

Personnel Updates:

- Final interviews for a permanent Registrar are underway. Hiring Manager: Dr. Dalila Duarte (dduarte15@ccc.edu). Contact Jeff Wonders, Interim Registrar, at jwonders@ccc.edu, with any questions. Status: *In-Progress* for December Board approval.
- TRiO Student Support Services Program positions have been posted, and hiring is in progress: Director, TRiO Student Support Services Program; Clinical Counselor; and Academic Support Specialist. Contact and Hiring Manager: Dr. Dalila Duarte (<u>dduarte15@ccc.edu</u>).
 Status: In-Progress for November and December Board approval.
- The Security and Public Safety Director position is on hold and the hiring process will be conducted in the Spring. Hiring Manager: Kent Lusk (klusk1@ccc.edu). Contact Bernessa

Tate, Assistant Director of Safety and Security, with any questions.

Note: This is a post-only mailing. Replies to this message are not monitored.